
 
January 11, 2021 
 
RE:  Calleguas – Las Virgenes Interconnection Project  
 
 

This letter is to inform you that Las Virgenes Municipal Water District (LVMWD) will 
commence construction on the Las Virgenes – Calleguas Interconnection Project in 
January 2021, in the vicinity of your home or business. 
 
This joint effort with Calleguas Municipal Water District (CMWD) improves the reliability 
and flexibility of our drinking water supply, as well as reinforces our ability to deliver 
water during droughts, natural disasters, and required system maintenance. 
 
Construction will be performed on Lindero Canyon Road between Kanan Road and 
Thousand Oaks Boulevard. This project involves construction of a new pipeline and 
pump/pressure reducing station that interconnects our two drinking water systems. 
LVMWD will undertake construction of the southern pipeline segment from January to 
May 2021, with CMWD to follow with construction of the pump/pressure reducing 
station and the northern pipeline segment starting approximately in July 2021.  
 
In order to mitigate impacts as much as possible, LVMWD is taking the following 
measures: 

• Specified work hours and truck route restrictions. LVMWD will remove traffic 
control measures (signs, cones, barricades, etc.) at the end of each work day to 
avoid impacting Lindero Canyon Road outside of construction hours, and trucks are 
not permitted on residential streets during construction. 

• Pedestrian and bike travel. LVMWD will maintain pedestrian and bike travel along 
Lindero Canyon Road during construction activities. 

• On-site construction manager. A construction manager will be on site during all 
construction activities to ensure adherence to work hours and restrictions, and 
address any issues as they arise. 

• Environmental mitigation measures. CMWD and LVMWD have been through an 
exhaustive environmental review of the project and will ensure all mitigation 
measures recommended in the Environmental Impact Report are responsibly 
executed, and that environmental impacts are minimized during construction.  

• Coordination with local permitting agencies. LVMWD is working closely with the 
cities of Westlake Village and Thousand Oaks to coordinate and minimize further 
impacts on residents.  

Continued maintenance and system upgrades are an integral part of what we do at 
LVMWD. This interconnection project is just one of many initiatives the District is 
conducting in order to guarantee a reliable water supply, build strong relationships with 
our neighbors, and ensure a sustainable future for our customers.  
 
For more information, please visit https://www.lvmwd.com/InterconnectionProject 
Additionally, you may reach the District project manager, Oliver Slosser, PE, at 
818.585.7123 any time throughout the project. This line is available 24 hours a day; calls 
outside of normal working hours will be returned the following day.
 
Sincerely, 

 
Oliver Slosser, PE 
Senior Engineer 
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